
Beltrami County Resident Remote Transfer Sites:   

 

Please read the and comply with all the Rules that are posted at our 5 Remote Transfer Sites, and 3 Recycle 

Drop Off sites located in Beltrami.  We try very hard to keep these sites operational, and clean for all 

residents in Beltrami County.   

 

The 5 Remote Transfer Sites are only for Household Garbage, and Recycling.  Examples of acceptable 

Household Garbage would be items you would put in your trash can under your sink “as a rule of thumb 

nothing bigger than a 5 gallon pail”.   Household Recycling include: Paper (no text books), Cardboard, 

Type 1 and 2 Plastic Containers, Glass Food/Beverage Containers, and Metal Food/Beverage Containers.   

 

We also have a Battery Drop of Container for Lithium and Recharge batteries at all of our Transfer Sites. 

Help prevent fires at our Waste Facilities by separating these batteries from your normal trash! 

 

Unacceptable items at our Transfer Sites: (these items can be brought to either the Bemidji or Blackduck 

Transfer Stations). 

• No Hazardous Waste 

• No Infectious Waste 

• No Car Batteries 

• No Flammable or Toxic Material 

• No Furniture 

• No Appliances 

• No Electronics 

• No Demolition Debris 

•  No Commercial Refuse  

• No Scrap Metal 

 

We understand that if these sites are not operational it is an inconvenience to you and your neighbors, and 

if there is a mechanical failure we try our best to get them up and operational as soon as we can once the 

issue has been identified.  The compactor units are very reliable, as long as there is power, and used as 

intended.  Almost all mechanical failures at these sites have been caused by customers, due to miss use. 

 

A lot of times nothing has been wrong with the compactors when garbage is placed on the ground.  Someone 

starts piling their garbage on the ground, and everyone else just starts to add to the pile. 

 

“Please don’t be part of the problem” 

 

If a site is not operational or there is garbage on ground please don’t add to the problem.  Be part of the 

solution.  Try and operate the compactor and clean the site up if the compactor is working, or call the Solid 

Waste Operations Coordinator at 2218-333-8187 for “help”, the number is also posted at our Transfer Sites.  

 

You can visit the Beltrami County Solid Waste Website to get more information:   

  http://www.co.beltrami.mn.us/Departments/Solid%20Waste/Solid%20Waste.html 


